## NOTICE OF REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING CHANGES

March 31, 2020
Dear Ratepayers:
On March 18, 2020 Town Council Resolved the following motion:
114/20 GH/RQ TO SUSPEND REGULAR COUNCIL MEETINGS DUE TO THE COVID-19 VIRUS UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.  CARRIED
During this unprecedented time, our top priority is the personal health and safety of all our employees, elected officials, residents and all other members of the public. As such, we are following the guidance of public health officials both provincially and federally on precautionary steps to ensure everyone's well-being.
The Town of Wolseley is practicing physical (social) distancing and utilizing technology to communicate with our residents to avoid all unnecessary in-person meetings whenever possible. We will continue to provide essential municipal services as we are currently able. The Town Office, and Public Works will continue to be staffed, but will be closed to the public. Access to services will continue via phone, mail, and/or email. Residents will be able to conduct regular business and make payments electronically, via mail or through the Council Chamber door slot.
The Town of Wolseley will notify the public when the next regular council meeting will convene.
Take care, stay safe.
Sincerely,
TOWN OF WOLSELEY

